
 

 

 

 

TO:  Susan Filburn, Office of General Services (OGS) 

FROM:  Christine McCann, Empire State Development (ESD)  

CC: Brian Schneider, New York State Industry of the Disabled (NYSID); Beth 

Warren, ESD; Pravina Raghan, ESD; Christine Irvine, OGS 

DATE:  October 27, 2016 

RE:  Application for Preferred Source New Service: 

30 Gallon Universal Spill Kits and 55 Gallon Oil Spill Kits  
 
 
ESD has completed its review of the application from NYSID for the addition of two sizes spill 
kits including goggles, gloves, bags, directions and a variety of absorbent pads, socks, and 
pillows.  
 
ESD’s research found small businesses that provide this service and sell to state agencies and 
municipalities. Therefore, it is determined that small businesses in New York State would be 
negatively impacted by the preferred source selling the 30 gallon universal spill kit and 55 
gallon oil spill kit. 
 
ESD objects to this request.  
 


